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Mount Holyoke College Student-Athlete Advisory Committee
December 2, 2018
Kendade 305 (7 – 8 p.m.)
Participants: 



Raquel Fitzpatrick, Basketball
Ireland Clare Kennedy, Basketball
Kelly Lynch, Basketball
Katyln Grover, Basketball
Simone Jacobs, Cross Country
Emsie Cronin, Cross Country 
Sarah Hyde, Cross Country
Abby Watkins, Equestrian	
Emma Recchi, Equestrian
Julia Klein, Field Hockey
Margaret Robb, Field Hockey
Leah Pendl-Robinson, Field Hockey	
Colby Newsham, Field Hockey	
Courtney Qiu, Golf
Stephanie Spitzer, Golf		
Meryl Phair, Lacrosse	
Deyscha Smith, Lacrosse
Caroline Flynn, Lacrosse
Zoe Zelkowitz, Rowing	
Liz Hazen, Rowing
Audrey Shannon, Rowing
Jaya Nagarajan Swenson, Rowing	
Abby Tuckett, Soccer
Julianna Puccio, Soccer
Mikayla McEwen, Soccer
Maggie Sullivan, Soccer
Maeve Watts-Roy, Squash
Emma Robson, Squash
Bri Groves, Swimming and Diving	
Sarah Ratzlaff, Swimming and Diving	
Natalie Burkett, Swimming and Diving
Riley Hicks, Swimming and Diving
Kathryn Murphy, Swimming and Diving
Anya Gerasimova, Tennis
Clara Wang, Tennis	
Nikki Cheng, Tennis
Shayna Mednick-Fizz, Tennis	
Michelle Serrano, Track & Field	
Julia Hecking, Track & Field	
Isabelle Wohlin, Track & Field
Sasha Simine, Volleyball
Cameron Graham, Volleyball 
Sarah Bishop, Volleyball
Brayden Walden, Volleyball
Naomi Brown, SGA Liaison
Louisa Zebrwoski, Peck School Liaison 
Summer Hutcheson, Athletics Admin

The meeting was called to order at 7:02 p.m eastern time by the chair, Ms. Bri Groves. The members noted above were present. 
The new, incoming SAAC members were also present as observers. 
Welcome and Announcements (Bri)

Approval of the November 18, 2018 Minutes [Supplement No. 1 – hardcopies will not be available at the meeting] (Sarah) 
Approved 

Team and SuperFan Updates 
Sarah Ratzlaff updated SAAC members about the new initiatives from NEWMAC SAAC pertaining to the SuperFan program. It will consist of 3-4 SuperFans per season and among those, the top one will be voted on by all of NEWMAC through a Twitter Poll (or something similar). The school with the top super fan each semester will receive $200 for their SAAC.
Equestrian brought a group of people to Ohio this weekend and took fourth place. 
Swimming and Diving had Hamilton Invitational this past weekend. Several season bests and person bests. All divers placed in the top 10. Samantha Nemivant qualified for regionals on 3 Meter. 
Track and Field had first indoor meet at Smith College. They had many PRs and two athletes qualify for DIII New Englands. 
Basketball had GOW against Wellesley. Lost, but played well. They also hosted a VIP day with 10 professors and staff members that were highlighted at the game. 

SGA Update (Naomi) 
Ms. Brown is on the Dining Services working group. Her working group has been in contact with Smith about its Grab and Go. They are working on the details of accessibility issues, open hours, etc. 
Next week is a town hall with Dining Services, LITS, and Campus Police. 

Welcome to New Members (Bri)

CBL Update (Louisa)
The PECK athletic program has ended for a number of feasibility issues. 
Louisa Zebrwoski has been meeting with various organizations over the fall semester to find a replacement. She has narrowed it down to two possible organizations. 
Girls Inc. - This program works to empower young girls through various channels. They have a specific program that is dedicated to teaching athletic skills. This option would be similar to the Peck program and would consist of athletes going into their schools and teaching them athletic skills and health and wellness tips. 
Zoe Zelkowitz mentioned we already have strong ties with a lot of alums working with Girls Inc. 
Special Olympics - Summer and Louisa met with a representative last Friday and were given a lot of options of how to get involved in this program. One would be creating intramural teams composed equally of MHC student-athletes and Special Olympic athletes. 
Another option is individual volunteer options to volunteer at various events that Special Olympics hosts throughout the year. 
The last option is a Unified Health and Wellness program that could include yoga classes or a walking club. 
Sasha Simone asked the age range. 
It ranges from 2-97 years old. However, we are looking at 18 and older group because it creates relationships with peers their age. 
Abby Watkins likes the idea of Special Olympics. It would be easier to facilitate coming here to campus. 
Natalie Burkett also likes Special Olypmics. It gives lots of options and variation of activities. 
Liz Hazen likes Special Olympics because it is consistent group working with them and building relationships. 
Kathryn Murphy asked if there is training that would have to be done in order to work with Special Olympics. 
Louisa Zebrwoski noted there would probably some. 

Subcommittee Ranking Sheets (Colby & Subcommittee Chairs)
Each subcommittee chair spoke on their subcommittee and the duties it performs. 
Each new member ranked their top two choices. 

Toy Drive and Event Update (Sarah & Liz)
The Toy Drive drop off event is December 7th from 7-9pm. Please show up at least 10 mins early for your shift. 
SAAC members reviewed the volunteer sign up document and were reminded of their duties during their shift. 

Spring Planning Overview (Michelle)
Tailgate Event
Sarah Ratzlaff raised the option of having the tailgate after the Lacrosse game in order to allow more student athletes to come who may be competing that morning. 
Emsie Cronin mentioned that there needs to be a way to make sure people don’t show up for the free food afterward. 
There could be tokens or handstamps at the game to prove attendance. 
Deyscha Smith said that lacrosse parents usually do a tailgate after home game, so it would have to be communicated to them. 
Girls & Women in Sports Day
Michelle Serrano briefly updated the new members of the ongoing conversation surrounding this. 
Diversity & Inclusion Initiative
Michelle Serrano briefly updated the new members of the ongoing conversation surrounding this. 
Faculty Mentorship Program Update (Bri)
Bri updated members on coaches’ approval and the steps moving forward with this program. Ms. Nordstrom will be bringing the idea to Dean of Faculty, John Western, and sharing in the December 12th faculty meeting. 

Lyon’s Den Keypad Access (Summer)
Starts January 2nd
This access will be restricted to PE Classes, Varsity and Club Student athletes only. 
Keypads have been installed. 
Starting on January 2, student athletes should remember to close the door when exiting. 

Strategic Planning (Summer)
Dec. 13th 4:30-6pm, location TBD 
Please choose 2 SAAC members (either new or old) to attend.

Announcements  
Celebration of Life for Mika McKinney '18, Saturday, December 8, 2018 at 10:30am in the Abbey Memorial Chapel.  A reception will immediately follow at the Equestrian Center.

Counseling Center Drop In Hours in Kendall Classroom. Tuesday 3-4:30pm. Ends December 11th. 

Updated GOW Date: Track & Field has been moved to April 6th at Amherst. 

If you are interested in being a Subcommittee Chair, please reach out to Michelle ASAP. 

If you want to be the ADAC Representative, please reach out to Michelle. 

Next Game of the Week: Squash vs.Vassar (Saturday, February 9th hosted by Equestrian).

Next Meeting: Monday, January 22nd, 2019 from 7-9 pm, Kendade 305.

Adjourn
Meeting ended at 8:03pm





December 3, 2018/SHR/SLH
